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The Faithful Navigator Report  
The Merriam-Webster Dictionary de-
fines ñPATRIOTICò like this:  

ñHaving or showing love that a person 
feels for his or her Countryò  

 

In other words, to show or have Patriot-
ism in our hearts is a great virtue. 

Catholicism.org carries an article by Brother Andre Ma-
rie titled ñCatholic and Patrioticò. In it he states, ñTo be 
a patriot is to love the land of the people who sired youò 
Meaning to love the land in which you were born and 
raised. For many of us that is Canada. 

I could not let this newsletter pass by without dealing 
with the óElephant in the roomô. To make sense of what 
has taken place since the recent Supreme Convention 
has truly challenged my leadership unlike any one issue 
in the past. As your Faithful Navigator, I am attempting 
to do all I can to understand what is the best interest of 
the Members of our Assembly, and ensure aside from 
my own personal feelings that I speak for the majority at 
all times.  

When we are troubled in our individual personal lives, 
what is the first thing we must do? The message I have 
heard consistently from all leaders in our Church is, we 
must pray. To pray is to seek spiritual guidance from 
our Lord to ensure his will is done and not ours. Our 
first and most important task as a Patriotic Catholic is to 
serve our God and to have love for the very ground he 
has entrusted us to. 

Throughout all of history and along with many histori-
cal leaders, mankind has often been mislead and mis-
guided. This is not to say the heart of these leaders did 
not mean well. It can however be debated that their ap-
proach and methods lead to the very failure of what they 
envisioned was good. 

Our Supreme Knight, Carl Andersen, has through the 
chain of his command, sent down the order that as of 
July 2018 all Honour Guards must wear the new Uni-
form. They are telling us that this will improve member-
ship into the fourth degree and that they tested this uni-
form. The failure here is that they left out you, the very 
person who is an equal member in the Fourth degree, to 
have a voice, opinion and vote on the need for change 
and what the change should look like. Instead, they have 
taken a less than democratic approach and thrown this 
change onto to us, basically saying you will do as we 
say.  

Over the past four weeks I have been very careful to 
keep my personal feelings and opinions quiet. Instead I 
wanted to hear from you the very members I serve. I am 
pleased with the amount of response you have given me. 
It reinforces to me that when I speak on behalf of our 
Assembly, it is in fact for the majority. As I write this 
article I am distraught over the very threat to the future 
of our Assembly (One of the oldest in Ontario). I have 
listened to you all; ólooks like a legionnaireô, óhow dis-
respectful to those who have served in battleô, ólooks 
like a Catholic schoolboy uniformô, loss of a visible 
armô, unwillingness to pay the high cost to purchaseô 
and on and on. 

So where do we go from here? As your Faithful Naviga-
tor, I have asked for a calming in reaction. I have asked 
for individual feedback to be sent to me. Following our 
September 14th meeting, I will formulate a small com-
mittee to tactfully word a formal response in writing to 
be delivered to our Master. I also will seek out the ad-
joining Faithful Navigators in our Diocese and prepare a 
joint response on the uniform change and ensure it is 
delivered to our Master, Vice Supreme Master, Supreme 
Master and Supreme Knight. In so doing I will seek ad-
vice from our very own Archbishop OôBrien. This will 
involve my very own prayer time as well.  

Can decisions be overturned? They most certainly can 
be! However, better we bind ourselves together and be a 
strong loud voice than act individually only to be a 
whisper. 

I have always throughout my various leadership roles, 
made it my goal to stand alongside the majority. I tell 
you now, this very moment, this very issue makes my 
style of leadership no different from the past. I will 
stand in front of you all as you have commissioned me 
to do.  

I beg and ask each of you to do this for me. PRAY!!!!! 
Ask yourselves in your prayer, why you joined the 
fourth degree. Most importantly, help me to help our 
Assembly work through what has now become a very 
threat to itôs future existence. 

 

Vivat Jesus, 

Scott Arnold 

Faithful Navigator 
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 Faithful Comptroller 

The membership of Assembly 
857 currently stands at 190 
members. This is comprised of 
39 Honorary Life; 4 Honorary; 

& 3 Disabled members. We have 22 Priests 
& 3 Deacons. We also have 3 candidates 
awaiting a 4th degree; Christian  Rojas Gas-
par & Michel Quenneville of Council 9652; 
Fraser McLaren of Council 11670.  
  In July, SK John Golemiec of Council 
9652, passed away. We also had 4 members 
leave the 4th degree, due to suspension, as 
per their wishes. SK Walter Nuvoloni has 
also passed away, due to a workplace acci-
dent on Aug.23rd. Please remember Walter 
& his family in your prayers. 
 
 Rememberéour Assembly operates with 
the dues collected from those members of 
billing status. Please keep yourself in ñGood 
Standingò with both your 3rd degree council 
& your 4th degree Assembly 0857.  At pre-
sent; there are only 3 members in arrears. 
You may pay your dues at any time, by 
cash, ñE-transferò or by cheque, made pay-
able to ñKnights of Columbus Assembly 
857ò. Please support your Assembly. If you 
have any concerns, please contact me. 
Thanks. Please keep me informed of any 
changes in your personal ñContact Infoò, so 
our records can be kept current. Also, due 
to the increase in postal rates, we must try 
to curb expense where possible. The use of 
email & the internet, if used wisely, is an ex-
cellent way of moving information to our 
members. Those without, will still be in-
formed by regular mail & by voice. If you 
have any concerns, please contact me. 
 
  ñKnightsgear Attireò I do have some attire 
in stock for purchase; polo shirts, caps & 
jackets.  I also have various lapel pins & 
other Knightôs items. Contact me to find 

out the attire for purchase. Visit our website 
for details; www.jvcleary857.com  . I will 
order 4th degree & 3rd degree attire for any 
council, on request. Checkout the website;  
www.knightsgear.com as well, and check 
out what is available. **NOTE** The cost 
of new attire ordered is now subject to $US 
conversion rate. All in stock items previous-
ly ordered is available at old cost.  
 
  Let us be ever aware of those around us, 
who require assistance, and support to car-
ry on. Our mission as Knights, empowers us 
to be there, for those in need.  
ñKeep Christ at the centre of your daily 
lifeò. 
                                                                                       
2017 Seminarian Dinner - Trenton 
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SK Howard Gallivan re-
ceives his Honorary Life 
Certificate. 

The Thirtieth anniversary mass was well attended. 



 

 

 

Summer 
Social  


